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 COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION

Thursday, 9 November 2023
Horrabin Hall 60/Zoom – 3:30 p.m.

M I N U T E S

MEMBERS PRESENT: K. Bowers Sharpe, A. Burke, C. Davis, J. McQuillan, C. Piletic, K. Ramlow, A. Razzaque, J. Robinett, F. Tasdan, K. Zellmann

MEMBERS ABSENT: C. Blackinton

EX-OFFICIO PRESENT: L. Prosise, S. Van Dyke

EX-OFFICIO ABSENT: M. Mossman

GUESTS: Peter Gloviczki, Kishor Kapale, Mike Lukkarinen, Luciano Picanco
I. 	Consideration of Minutes 
A. 	12 October 2023 
MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED
II. 	Announcements
Chair Burke announced that a subgroup of the council has been reviewing all of the CCPI forms and making changes for consistency and clarity. The revised forms will be uploaded into the CCPI drive for everyone to review prior to the next meeting. There are 20-22 forms for everyone to look at.	
III. 	Old Business – None 
IV. 	New Business 
A. 	Curricular Requests from the Department of Broadcasting and Journalism

	1.	Requests for Changes in Division, Title, Prerequisites, and Course Description

a. BC&J 120, Sports, Media and Society, 3 s.h.
Current: 	BC&J 120
		Prereq: None

Proposed:	BC&J 300
		Prereq: BC&J 100, BC&J 212 or consent of instructor

Motion: To approve changes to BC&J 120 (Robinett/Zellmann)

Mr. Ramlow asked why the course is being changed from 100- to 300-level and what impact this will have on incoming freshmen and general electives. Broadcasting and Journalism Chair Peter Gloviczki responded that the way the Broadcasting and Journalism major is structured this change will have no impact. He added the course will provide students with a more advanced understanding of sports media.  

Ms. Prosise asked if the prerequisites are intended to mean BC&J 100 or 212 or consent of the instructor; Dr. Gloviczki responded affirmatively. She noted that this course is the only prerequisite for BC&J 220. She asked if the department wants to have a 300-level course as the prereq for that 200-level course. Dr. Gloviczki responded that they do, adding that this is a unique situation which was discussed with the curriculum committee. 

Dr. McQuillan asked if students who have taken BC&J 120 should be restricted from enrolling in the new BC&J 300. Dr. Gloviczki responded that is correct. Ms. Prosise asked if the course should include a statement that it is not open to students who have taken BC&J 120 or if the department wants to address that during scheduling; Dr. Gloviczki responded the department will take care of it.

[bookmark: _Hlk150842746]MOTION APPROVED  10 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

b. BC&J 221, Interactive Web Sportscasting, 3 s.h.
Current: 	BC&J 221
Examination of and instruction in new media technologies to deliver sports media content. Emphasis on the interactive nature of the online experience as it changes traditional notions of presentation and distribution.
Prereq: None

Proposed:	BC&J 301
Examination of and instruction in advanced new media technologies to deliver sports media content across multiple platforms. Emphasis on the interactive nature of the online experience as it changes traditional notions of presentation and distribution.
Prereq: BC&J 101, BC&J 212, or consent of instructor

				Motion: To approve changes to BC&J 221 (Ramlow/Zellmann)

Dr. Gloviczki told CCPI the changes will provide a more advanced understanding of the technology and a greater emphasis on interactivity, which is a vital issue in changes occurring in the field. He added that this course will enable students to better understand the past, present, and future of sportscasting. 

Ms. Prosise asked if the comma after BC&J 101 in the prerequisites indicates an “or”; Dr. Gloviczki responded that it does. 

Ms. Burke asked if students can take BC&J 301 if they have already taken BC&J 221; Dr. Gloviczki responded that they can if they want a better understanding of the topic. Dr. Robinett said his understanding is that programming at the Registrar’s level will replace the prior class with this one and would flag it as a repeated class if students tried to take 301 after having already taken 221; Ms. Van Dyke confirmed that is correct. Dr. Robinett said that it needs to be made clear to students that if they take 301 for a more advanced understanding of the field, it will show up as a retake of 221, adding that if students got a good grade in 221 they may not want their grade replaced by taking 301. He thinks that, for the sake of the students, it might be best to make it so that they cannot take both of these courses, and if they want a more advanced understanding they can accomplish that through an independent study course or some other method. Dr. Gloviczki said he would be open to having that conversation. Ms. Prosise stated that if the department does not want students to be able to take BC&J 301 after having taken 221 a statement could be added to the course description, but if they want students to have the opportunity to retake the course for grade replacement there is no need to add the statement. Mr. Ramlow asked if there should be a requirement that the course can only be retaken by students who are majoring or minoring in Broadcasting and Journalism. Dr. Gloviczki said he would be okay with that. Dr. Robinett thinks the department would be saving itself some scheduling headaches and saving students from running into issues if a statement were added prohibiting students from taking 301 if they have already completed 221. Linda noted that when a course number is changed, she lists the previous course number as well in the undergraduate catalog. 

MOTION APPROVED  10 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

c. BC&J 343, Advertising Media Planning, 3 s.h.
Current: 	Advertising Media Planning
Analysis of the various advertising media in terms of markets served, client needs, media interactions, a.nd message factors considered in the planning and selection of media. 
Prereq: BC&J 100, BC&J 341 or consent of the instructor

Proposed:	Multimedia Planning for Advertising and Public Relations
Analysis of the various multimedia planning strategies for advertising and public relations in terms of markets served, client needs, media interactions, and message factors considered in the planning and selection of multimedia.
Prereq: BC&J 100, BC&J 340 or consent of the instructor

				Motion: To approve changes to BC&J 343 (Ramlow/Razzaque)

Dr. Gloviczki explained the change will provide a more multimedia approach to planning and public relations; the field has become much more multimedia, and the changes to this course will allow recognition of that. 

Ms. Prosise asked if the comma after BC&J 100 should be taken as an “and” or an “or.” Dr. Gloviczki responded it would be an “or.” Mr. Ramlow asked why BC&J 341 in the existing prerequisites was changed to BC&J 340. Dr. Gloviczki responded the departmental and college curriculum committees believe that 340 will be a better prerequisite for this course because it is a little more digital and captures the multimedia sense in a better way. 

Ms. Bowers Sharpe asked if the course will only talk about multimedia. Dr. Gloviczki responded that will be its focus although a variety of topics will be discussed. 

Changes:
· Change abbreviated title to MDA PLN AD PR.
· Change current prerequisites to BC&J 100 and BC&J 341, or consent of instructor.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 10 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

		2.	Request for Change of Major

			a.	Broadcasting and Journalism

The change of major request was pulled from the agenda pending some additional changes to it and will be brought back for a future CCPI meeting.

B.	Curricular Request from the Department of Recreation, Park, Tourism, and Hospitality

	1.	Request for Experimental Course

		a.	RPTA 275, Recreational Sports Officiating, 3 s.h

	Dr. Robinett explained there is a very large need for people to serve as referees and officials across all types of platforms. He related the department wanted to try this course on an experimental basis to determine the best way to offer it. He noted that RPTH Chair Mike Lukkarinen will teach the course, so there will be no additional case load for faculty. He summarized there is a need, RPTH has the ability to meet that need, and it will be a good fit for students across the campus.

	Ms. Bowers Sharpe asked if the Department of Kinesiology responded to Dr. Lukkarinen’s email notifying them of the new experimental course. Dr. Lukkarinen responded that he spoke with Kinesiology Chair Randy Hyllegard who expressed support for the course and said he would let Kinesiology professor Ritchie Gabbei know in case any of his students would be interested in taking it. Dr. Robinett added that Kinesiology has a representative present at their department’s undergraduate curriculum committee meetings.

			NO OBJECTIONS
			
C.	Curricular Request from the Department of Physics 

	1.	Request for Change in Repeatability

		a.	PHYS 177, Introduction to Physics Research Methods, 1-3 s.h.
			Current:	Not repeatable
				Proposed:	Repeatable up to a maximum of 9 credit hours

Motion: To approve changes to PHYS 177 (Robinett/Zellmann)

Physics Chair Kishor Kapale related that the department has a history of involvement with local area high school students who do research with Physics faculty. He said this arrangement was not formalized until this course was introduced about a year ago to give high school students some college credit for their work. He said the department wishes to add repeatability because students might work on a project that extends beyond one semester, and the department would like to give them credit for that work. 

Mr. Ramlow asked if “Introduction” should remain in the title if the course can be repeated. Dr. Kapale responded that “Introduction” needs to be included because the kinds of projects that the students do are either theoretical, experimental, or computational. He explained the students are not leading the projects but just learning the methods. He added that the department offers other research courses for WIU undergraduate and graduate students, and this word in the title helps to keep those separate from this course, which is targeted for high school students. 

Dr. Tasdan asked if the course is taught in person. Dr. Kapale responded this is a good question because it depends on the student’s area of research. He explained that some topics, such as astronomy, could be handled entirely over zoom while other topics are lab-based where students must work with materials in the lab. 

Dr. Robinett asked if a high school student might participate in the fall with one faculty member and in the spring with a different faculty member. Dr. Kapale responded this is correct, or students might in some cases continue the project they worked on the first semester with the same faculty advisor. Dr. Robinett asked why if the project is not completed in the fall the student would not receive an Incomplete grade rather than taking another 1-3 s.h. class in the spring. Dr. Kapale responded there is no clear demarcation of when physics projects are completed. He stated that even if the student has done 2-3 s.h. of research on a project, they could still continue with some aspect of that project in the spring to dig deeper or target some area which requires more work that they did not have time to get to during the first semester. 

Mr. Ramlow asked if this course is part of a bridge program for high school students planning on attending WIU; Dr. Kapale responded it is and it is not. He stated, for example, the department had eight students from the high-profile Illinois Math and Science Academy (IMSA) spend two weeks here over the summer and complete work for college credit, but not all of them will decide to enroll in WIU. He added that high school students can take the course for a lower rate than enrolled undergraduate students, and some may decide to come to WIU. 

Dr. Robinett asked if the class is restricted to high school students. Dr. Kapale responded that is the intent; incoming Physics undergraduate students would sign up for a different course. Dr. Robinett said he asked because the rationale indicates that “Most high school students can afford to spend only around 1-2 hours per week for their research project,” but they might get three hours of credit for the course. Dr. Kapale responded that students get credit based on the amount of time they spend, as decided between them and their faculty advisor at the beginning of the semester when they enroll for the course. 

Ms. Prosise noted that the course description currently indicates that it is intended for dual credit and high school students. She said that if the department does not want freshmen taking the course, they should change the course description by submitting a form to CCPI. Dr. Kapale said he would do so.

MOTION APPROVED  9 YES – 0 NO – 1 ABSTENTION

	D.	Curricular Requests from the Department of Foreign Languages and Literatures

		1.	Requests for New Courses

a. FL 150, Introduction to Latinx Studies, 3 s.h.

Motion: To approve FL 150 (Robinett/Ramlow)

Foreign Languages and Literatures Chair Luciano Picanco told CCPI this discipline has been in development for two years but had not become concrete until recently. He said there is a need for this discipline on the WIU campus because of the growth of the Latinx population, and the department has the ability to serve this population. 

Dr. Robinett asked if Foreign Languages and Literatures has had a conversation with the Department of Race, Religion, Gender, and Multidisciplinary Studies; Dr. Picanco responded that they have. Mr. Ramlow asked how this program will potentially line up with the Latin American Studies minor. Dr. Picanco responded it does not overlap that minor because Latinx studies concentrate only on the United States. Mr. Ramlow asked what the difference is between Latinx and Latin American studies. Dr. Picanco replied these are two different concepts because Latinx geographically resides in the US while Latin American refers to  countries outside the United States. 

MOTION APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

b. FL 250, Latinx Creative Expressions, 3 s.h.

Motion: To approve FL 250 (Robinett/Ramlow)

Dr. Picanco stated that while there is a Latin American Politics class, there is no class that provides for the creative expression of Latinx from a cultural studies standpoint. He checked with the College of Fine Arts and Communication, but this course is a critical analysis. 

Dr. Robinett asked what “artifacts” refer to in the course objective to “Produce argumentative analysis and interpretations of the artifacts studied.” Dr. Picanco replied this refers to assessment of music and dance. Dr. Razzaque asked about the “journal” referred to in the last course objective. Dr. Picanco replied this is used in several language classes in his department to record and analyze students’ personal perspectives on the subject being studied. He explained that if a student is from a Latinx group, for example, they can record their experiences related to a theme. He added this is a more personal kind of writing than a final exam. 

Ms. Bowers Sharpe how this class relates to FL 350, the critical theory class. She wonders if this class offers analysis at a lower level; Dr. Picanco responded affirmatively.

MOTION APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

c. FL 493, Individual Studies in Latinx Studies, 1-5 s.h.

Ms. Prosise informed CCPI that this course does not need to be considered because it already exists as FL 498. She explained that the number 498 is pre-approved to be offered by any department for individual studies, and it has already been offered with an FL prefix. She will use information on the request form to create an undergraduate catalog entry for this course.

Mr. Ramlow asked if 498 is always offered for 1-5 s.h. Ms. Prosise responded that this was changed to 1-3 s.h. because that is how the course is defined. 

		2.	Request for New Minor

			a.	Latinx Studies

				Motion: To approve the new minor (Ramlow/Zellmann)

Mr. Ramlow asked why MUS 394, Music in World Cultures, in Directed Electives indicates it can only be taken “if Latinx focused.” Dr. Robinett also asked how that will be enforced. Ms. Prosise noted that the course description for this course specifies that it is a “Study of the music, dance, and instruments of the peoples of North and South America, the Caribbean, Europe, Africa, Middle East, and Asia with an emphasis on non-western cultures.” She asked Ms. Van Dyke if students must choose one of these areas; Ms. Van Dyke responded they study all of these countries in general. Ms. Prosise asked Dr. Picanco if this will be sufficient since Latin America is just one of the covered countries. After further discussion, the decision was made to remove “if Latinx focused” from the Directed Electives for MUS 394 and ENG 348, Ethnic Literatures of the United States, but to leave it in for ANTH 201, World Culture Regions. 

				Changes:
· Correct the spelling of “Minorities” in BC&J 352 and add a pound sign (#) at the end.
· Change “Pick 2 classes from 2 different departments” in Directed Electives to “Pick 2 prefixes …” so that students can choose to take the ANTH and the SOC classes. 
· Add semicolons after BC&J 352 and ENG 348.

				MOTION APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

V. 	Provost’s Report 	

Interim Provost Mossman asked Ms. Prosise to extend his regrets for missing the meeting. She added that the Provost’s office is working to find a colleague to fill in for him at CCPI meetings due to his new additional provost duties.

Motion: To adjourn (Bowers Sharpe)

The Council adjourned at 4:31 p.m.  

				Jeremy Robinett, CCPI Secretary

				Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Office Manager and Recording Secretary
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